February 3, 2003

Dear Consultation on Youth Contacts,

       The Task Force for the follow- up for the consultation on youth met February 1, 2003, in Tampa to synthesize and summarize the information gathered at the consultation. Present at the meeting were Jennifer Carver, President of the Tallahassee church, Merrin Clough , DRE from the Tampa church, Mary Higgins and Marg Sanders representing the district, Kelsey Pitcairn from Spirit of Life church representing non-district involved youth  ages 12-15, Jimmy Grefenstette from Clearwater representing the district involved youth ages 12-15, Noelle Chase from Lakeland representing the district involved youth ages 16-20, and Eric Christensen from the University church in Orlando representing YRUU Youth Council active adult.
       We summarized the major themes from the consultation into the following categories 1. Communications  2. Community  3. Congregational Issues  4. Adult Youth Relationships  5. Empowerment  6. Programming  7. Structure  8. Outreach and Growth.
       Our next meeting is scheduled for April 19 in Tampa.

The Follow-up Task Force from the Consultation on Youth has met twice.  We want you to know that as our work progresses we will be placing items on our Florida District website at http://www.cyberstreet.com/uufld/cytf/default.htm.  Currently only our mission, covenant with each other and task force goals, and this letter are there, but we will add materials as we complete them so the process is transparent.

Please contact any of us if you have questions.

Sincerely,

Eric Christiansen and Mary Higgins,

Consultation on Youth Follow-up Task Force

